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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM
TO:
            Mayor Patricia Flury



Vice Mayor C.K. McElyea 
Commissioner Anne Castro

                        Commissioner Walter Duke

Commissioner Bobbie Grace 
FROM:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E., Director of Public Services



Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., City Engineer



Joseph Kroll, Superintendent 
Date:

October 15, 2012
RE:           
Additonal Landscape Maintenance on US-1 from Griffin Road to Stirling Road including the Triangle at Griffin Road


Introduction and Background 
On July 10, 2012, The City executed an Agreement with Lawn Wizard USA, Inc., for landscaping services to be performed throughout the City. Certain areas were not included in the contract and are presently being addressed by City staff. Since the US-1 Landscaping Project was not complete when the bid documents were being prepared maintenance of grass was not included. The number and type of trees was known but the limits of grass or final width of sidewalks was being revised. Now that the US-1 Phase 1 Project is complete and since City staff is working on other projects, Lawn Wizard was directed to submit a cost proposal to include maintenance of grass from Griffin Road to Stirling Road including the triangle at Griffin Road. The cost proposal sumitted was $750.00 per cut, cost proposal is attached. Assuming cut every 2 weeks, 26 cuts per year for total cost of $19,500.00. As the contract continues it may be determined to recommend modifying the contract to increase number of cuts in certain areas or to add areas to the contract to address Commissioner’s and resident’s request/concerns. Once US-1 Landsacaping Project Phase 2 is complete, maintenance of this project will also need to be added to this contract. This landscape maintenance contract will continue to be modified as necessary to address changing conditions. 
To address the appearance of US-1 from Griffin Road to Stirling Road including the triangle, this modification includes bi-weekly maintenance, monitoring several times per week and additional maintenance as directed by City. Staff recommends approval of the additional work requested in the amount of $19,500.00.
Recommendation
It is recommended that the City Commission approves resolution to increase the scope of work for landscaping services from Lawn Wizard USA, Inc., under the terms and conditions therein and authorize the City Manager to execute same.   

